PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF PERSONNEL AND PERFORMANCE TO THE EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES FORUM
ON WEDNESDAY 27th MARCH 2002

TOWARDS AN ACCESS STRATEGY

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

· This report identifies a need to develop an Access Strategy for the City Council and proposes a consultative approach to its development.



FURTHER DETAILS CAN BE OBTAINED FROM:

Judith Irving



IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT:

Judith Irving: 0161 793 3532
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Disability Discrimination Act 1995

Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000

RECOMMENDATION

THAT this report be noted and a further report proposing an Access Strategy be presented to a future meeting of the Forum.

1.
BACKGROUND




The Community Plan establishes the aim 'to improve the quality of life of all of our citizens' and the Council has always given regard to the services its provides disabled people within the City. The Disability Discrimination Act 1995 has given a statutory framework and set of minimum standards that must be achieved. 

As a service provider we are subject to new duties (implemented in 1999 and further in 2004) to remove barriers to disabled people by taking reasonable steps to make changes to policy, practice and procedures by providing auxiliary services or aids and to alter physical features of buildings.

In 2001 the Council enhanced its capacity to meet the legislative challenges by employing an Access Officer and identifying a proportion of the Planned Maintenance Budget for access improvements. Subsequently there are identifiable and ongoing improvements to some Council properties and a full programme for the future.

Advice is also being incorporated in the planning and building control functions of the Council. For example in terms of new signage being installed at Salford Quays.



2.
TOWARDS AN ACCESS STRATEGY



2.1
In addition to the work carried out by the Access Officer there is increased activity in other areas with regard to improving access for disabled people.

For example officers from a number of agencies and service users and carers are engaged in progressing a 'Joint Investment Plan' for improving work opportunities for disabled people which includes promoting employment and work experience placements within the Council. Also proposals are being drawn up to improve access to information for people with sensory impairments etc.

A presentation to a recent meeting of the Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee listed the broad range of activity underway. This included;

· Access to the built environment

· Increasing training opportunities for employees with regard to the law and best practice

· Increasing applications from disabled people for jobs

· Access to information

· Access to transport

At present these activities are not operating within an identifiable strategy which will establish priorities and enable comprehensive performance management.



2.2
Recent legislative changes with regard to race and discrimination (Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000) have given a clear indication of how all anti-discriminatory legislation is likely to be framed within the next few years.

The model, as set out in the Race Relations (Amendment) Act is for public authorities to have a 'scheme' for meeting their statutory duties. This scheme is in effect a strategy for improvement and performance monitoring.

Therefore to meet the current need to improve co-ordination of all access activities, and to meet our likely future statutory duties it is timely to start to develop an access strategy for the City Council.

· Publish a Race Equality Scheme, which



2.3
Therefore it is proposed that the Director of Personnel and Performance draws up a draft strategy which will;

Identify the functions and policies we have assessed as being relevant to the promotion of equal access, and

Create and over arching consistency through-out the council when managing disability and access issues therefore working toward an inclusive society, and sets out our arrangements for improving access by:

· monitoring our policies for any adverse impact on  equality;

· assessing, and consulting on, the likely impact of proposed policies;

· publishing the results of our assessments, consultation and monitoring;

· making sure that the public have access to information, the built environment, and services; and

· training our staff.

Central to adopting an effective strategy will be ensuring that it is adequately consulted on at all stages. Therefore the Director of Personnel and Performance is to draw up the strategy in consultation with representatives of local and national groups representing disabled people, Directors and the trade unions.



3
RECOMMENDATION

THAT a draft strategy is drawn up and reported to a future meeting of this Forum.

